
C I T Y  C O U N C I L  M E E T I N G
MUNICIPAL COMPLEX, EILEEN DONDERO FOLEY COUNCIL CHAMBERS, PORTSMOUTH, NH
DATE:  MONDAY, MAY 5, 2014      TIME:  7:00 PM

A G E N D A
I. CALL TO ORDER [7:00PM or thereafter]
II. ROLL CALL
III. INVOCATION
IV. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

PROCLAMATIONS

1. Bike/Walk to Work Day
2. Police Week in Portsmouth – Peace Officers’ Memorial Day

PRESENTATIONS

1. Community Development Week and Community Advisory Committee Recognition

2. NH Division of Historical Resources – Updated on the National Historic Register
Nomination process for the Downtown – Peter Michaud

V. ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES – FEBRUARY 18, 2014

VI. PUBLIC COMMENT SESSION

VII. PUBLIC HEARING

A. ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 7, ARTICLE I, SECTION 7.103 – PARKING AND
TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE BY THE ADDITION OF ONE (1) ALTERNATE
COMMITTEE MEMBER

VIII. APPROVAL OF GRANTS/DONATIONS

A. Acceptance of Grants & Donations to the Police Department:

Grant from Department of Justice for the Victim/Witness Advocate position -
$35,000.00
Grants from the State of Highway Safety Agency:

$6,864.00 for Portsmouth DWI/DUI Patrols
$6,864.00 for (2) Sobriety Checkpoints
$5,148.00 for Pedestrian Patrols
$5,148.00 for Red Light Running Patrols
$5,148.00 for Enforcement Patrols
$2,808.00 Join the Clique Seat Belt Campaign
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Donations:
Donation from Jason Page for 2 tuition scholarships to the Explorer Cadet
Academy - $300.00
Donation from Mr. & Mrs. David Brown for 2 tuition scholarships to the Explorer
Cadet Academy - $300.00

(Anticipated action – move to approve and accept the grants and donations to the
Portsmouth Police Department, as presented)

IX. CONSIDERATION OF RESOLUTIONS AND ORDINANCES

A. Second reading of Proposed Amendment to Chapter 7, Article I, Section 7.103 –
Parking and Traffic Safety Committee by the addition of one (1) alternate Committee
Member (Sample motion – move to pass second reading of the proposed
Ordinance amendment, as presented, and hold third and final reading at the May
19, 2014 City Council meeting)

X. CONSENT AGENDA

A MOTION WOULD BE IN ORDER TO ADOPT THE CONSENT AGENDA

A. Request for License from Mallory Parkington, owner of Mallory Parkington Photography
for property located at 74 Congress Street for a projecting sign on an existing bracket
(Anticipated action – move to accept the recommendation of the Planning
Director with the aforementioned stipulations and approve the request of Mallory
Parkington, owner of Mallory Parkington Photography for a projecting sign at
property located at 74 Congress Street and, further, authorize the City Manager to
execute License Agreements for this request)

Planning Director’s Stipulations:

The license shall be approved by the Legal Department as to content and
form;

Any removal or relocation of the projecting sign, for any reason, shall be done
at no cost to the City; and

Any disturbance of a sidewalk, street or other public infrastructure resulting
from the installation, relocation or removal of the projecting sign, for any
reason, shall be restored at no cost to the City and shall be subject to review
and acceptance by the Department of Public Works

B. Letter from Chris Curtis, The Music Hall, requesting permission to close Chestnut Street
throughout the weekend of September 19, 2014 – September 21, 2014 for the Telluride
by the Sea film festival (Anticipated action – move to refer to the City Manager with
power)
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XI. PRESENTATION & CONSIDERATION OF WRITTEN COMMUNICATIONS & PETITIONS

(There are no items under this section of the agenda this evening)

XII. REPORTS AND COMMUNICATIONS FROM CITY OFFICIALS

A. CITY MANAGER

Items Which Require Action Under Other Sections of the Agenda:

1. Public Hearing and Second Reading of Proposed Resolutions and Ordinances:

1.1. Public Hearing and Second Reading for Proposed Amendment to Chapter 7,
Article I, of the Ordinance Re: Parking and Traffic Safety Committee (Action on
this matter should take place under Section IX of the Agenda)

City Manager’s Items Which Require Action:

(There are no items under this section of the agenda this evening)

Informational Items

1. Events Listing
2. Memorandum on Snow Removal Cost Summary as of April 23, 2014
3. Reminder Re: FY15 Budget Schedule
4. New Interim Senior Program Space

B. MAYOR LISTER

1. *Medical Insurance Options

C. ASSISTANT MAYOR SPLAINE

1. Sea-3/Pan Am Response
2. Letter to Newington Planning Board Re: Creating a “2050 Vision” – Putting our

Seacoast Future First

D. COUNCILOR SHAHEEN

1. *Proposed “Quiet Zone” designation through the Federal Railroad Administration
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E. COUNCILOR KENNEDY

1. *Transportation Concerns in Neighborhoods

We heard from citizens during the campaign about their transportation concerns in their
neighborhoods.

I would like to make the following motion:

To have the Citywide Neighborhood Committee report back to Portsmouth City
Council on the following topic:

What are the transportation needs in Portsmouth neighborhoods?

2. *Transportation Center

I would like to make the following motion:

To ask the Parking and Traffic Safety Committee to review Transportation
Centers.  After their review I would ask the committee to give City Council input
on recommendations on the center and where it should be located in the
Portsmouth community.

F. COUNCILOR MORGAN

1. Planning for North End
2. *Financial Disclosure

G. COUNCILOR DWYER AND COUNCILOR THORSEN

1. *Tax Increment Financing District (TIF) (Sample motion – move to request that the
Economic Development Commission evaluate the potential for a Tax Increment
Financing District (TIF) around the geographic area of the Frank Jones
Conference Center property and to report back to the City Council)

XIII. MISCELLANEOUS/UNFINISHED BUSINESS

XIV. ADJOURNMENT [AT 10:00PM OR EARLIER]

KELLI L. BARNABY, CMC/CNHMC
CITY CLERK

*Indicates Verbal Report
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INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

1. Notification that the Historic District Commission Minutes of the November 6, 2013 meeting are
available on the City’s website for your review

2. Notification that the Historic District Commission Minutes of the November 13, 2013 meeting
are available on the City’s website for your review

3. Notification that the Historic District Commission Minutes of the December 4, 2013 meeting are
available on the City’s website for your review

4. Notification that the Historic District Commission Minutes of the December 11, 2013 meeting
are available on the City’s website for your review

5. Notification that the Planning Board Minutes of the November 17, 2013 and December 19,
2013 are available on the City’s website for your review

NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC WHO ARE HEARING IMPAIRED: Please contact Dianna Fogarty at 603-610-7270
one-week prior to the meeting for assistance.







CITY COUNCIL MEETING

MUNICIPAL COMPLEX PORTSMOUTH, NH
DATE:  TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 18, 2014 TIME:  6:00PM [or thereafter]

At 6:00 p.m., a Work Session was held with the General Services Administration (GSA)
regarding the Federal McIntyre Building and Property.

I. CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Lister called the meeting to order at 7:20 p.m.

II. ROLL CALL

PRESENT: Mayor Lister, Assistant Mayor Splaine, Councilors Shaheen, Kennedy,
Lown, Dwyer (via conference call), Morgan, Spear and Thorsen

III. INVOCATION

Mayor Lister asked everyone to join in a moment of silent prayer.

IV. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Councilor Kennedy led in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

V. ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES – NOVEMBER 18, 2013 AND DECEMBER 2, 2013

Councilor Kennedy moved to approve and accept the minutes of the November 18, 2013
and December 2, 2013 City Council meetings.  Seconded by Councilor Lown and voted.

VI. PUBLIC COMMENT SESSION

Charles McMahon said he has covered the City for the last 8 years as a journalist with the
Portsmouth Herald and this is his last City Council meeting.  He said he will be leaving the
Portsmouth Herald on February 26, 2014 to take another job.

Tom Carroll thanked the City Council for addressing the problems with the large pieces of
metal being left in the streets from the scrap metal operations at the Port.  He said that the Port
is not self sufficient and will never be.

Ralph DiBernardo spoke to the resurfacing of Islington Street and the safety issues that exist.
He said there is a need to complete the sidewalk at the new ball park.  He stated the need for
a walking lane for pedestrians to access the park.

Joe Caldarola spoke to the budget that is at 3% and the rate of inflation is 1.5%.  He stated
everyone needs to do their part to make sure we stay in the rate of inflation.  He also stated
that he supports Councilor Kennedy’s motion this evening to create a Transportation
Committee.

Rich DiPentima thanked the City Council and staff for attending the Newington Planning Board
meeting regarding the Sea-3.  He requested that the City invest in a consultant on how best to
address the Sea-3 matter.  He said we need to look at the safety and security of this operation.
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Katherine DiPentima spoke in support of the request made by Rich.  She said we need to
enforce our safety and security on this matter.  She reported on the number of derailments in
2012 and 2013.

Jane Sutherland expressed concern regarding the Sea-3 coming through the City if approved
by the Newington Planning Board.  She said Pan Am has indicated they have plenty of
insurance to cover an accident.  Ms. Sutherland said it is important for us to make sure that the
applicant is denied by the Newington Planning Board.

Matt Nania spoke in support of Mr. DiPentima’s request to hire a consultant to deal with the
Sea-3 matter.  He stated that this is a wide spread issue and we need to make sure that we do
not make the same mistakes that other communities have by allowing this dangerous
operation.

Bob Gibbons spoke against the expansion of Sea-3.  He is in support of the request by Mr.
DiPentima to hire a consultant.  He said these cars will be carrying hazardous materials and
we need to protect the City.

Pat Ford spoke opposed to the Sea-3 expansion.  She expressed concerns with the lack of
egress in the neighborhood and asked if the City’s Emergency Operation Center has
guidelines in place to deal with this type of issue.

Abdallah Alhamdam spoke opposed to the Sea-3 expansion project.  He is in support of hiring
a consultant to look at the safety and security of this matter.  He said we need to know how
this will impact the City and its residents.

Norm Olsen said he is here because of the vote on the firefighters and fire officers’ contracts.
He asked the City Council to postpone the vote on these contracts and stated we need to start
thinking outside of the box on contracts.

Mark Brighton spoke to the salaries being posted in the Portsmouth Herald.  He said the City
Council indulges all the employees with whatever they want and need.  He stated a 3.6%
increase is being asked for by the School Department.

Doug Bates spoke regarding the tenant issue at the McIntyre Building and said the City should
take over the land and make money off it.  He said that this is one sided and encouraged the
City to keep fighting the GSA on this matter.

VII. PUBLIC HEARINGS

A. RESOLUTION INCREASING THE MAXIMUM INCOME LIMIT FOR
INDIVIDUALS QUALIFYING FOR THE ELDERLY REAL ESTATE TAX
EXEMPTION:
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PROPOSED INCREASE OF ELDERLY EXEMPTION BY 1.5%

SINGLE $35,704.00 INCREASE OF $528.00
MARRIED $44,044.00 INCREASE OF $651.00
ASSET LIMIT OF $119,016.00 INCREASE OF $1,759.00

Mayor Lister read the legal notice, declared the public hearing open and called for speakers.
With no speakers, Mayor Lister declared the public hearing closed.

B. RESOLUTION INCREASING THE MAXIMUM INCOME LIMIT FOR
INDIVIDUALS QUALIFYING FOR THE DISABLED REAL ESTATE TAX
EXEMPTION:

PROPOSED INCREASE OF DISABLED EXEMPTION BY 1.5%

SINGLE $35,704.00 INCREASE OF $528.00
MARRIED $44,044.00 INCREASE OF $651.00
ASSET LIMIT OF $119,016.00 INCREASE OF $1,759.00

Mayor Lister read the legal notice, declared the public hearing open and called for speakers.
With no speakers, Mayor Lister declared the public hearing closed.

C. RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING A SUPPLEMENTAL APPROPRIATION FROM
UNASSIGNED FUND BALANCE FOR NECESSARY EXPENDITURES RELATED TO
THE ANTICIPATED APPROVAL OF CONTRACTUAL OBLIGATIONS IDENTIFIED IN
THE FIRE DEPARTMENT CONTRACTS OF UP TO NINETY-SEVEN THOUSAND
($97,000.00) DOLLARS

Mayor Lister read the legal notice, declared the public hearing open and called for speakers.

Dick Bagley requested the City Council approve the appropriation for the contracts and said
there is open dialogue with the new Fire Chief.  He stated it is time to move forward and adopt
the contracts and look at the important role the Fire Department does in the City.

With no further speakers, Mayor Lister declared the public hearing closed.

VIII. CONSIDERATION OF RESOLUTIONS AND ORDINANCES

A. First reading of Resolution Authorizing a Bond Issue of up to Three Million Five
Hundred Thousand Dollars ($3,500,000.00) related to the Design and
Construction of the Hobbs Hill Landing Water Tank Replacement

Councilor Lown moved to pass first reading and authorize the City Manager to bring
back for public hearing and adoption of the proposed Resolution at the March 3, 2014
City Council meeting.  Seconded by Councilor Kennedy.

On a unanimous roll call vote 9-0, motion passed.
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B. Adoption of Resolution Increasing the Maximum Income Limit for Individuals

Qualifying for the Elderly Real Estate Tax Exemption:

Proposed increase of Elderly Exemption by 1.5%

Single $35,704.00 increase of $528.00
Married $44,044.00 increase of $651.00
Asset Limit of $119,016.00 increase of $1,759.00

Councilor Kennedy moved to adopt the Resolution, as presented.  Seconded by
Councilor Lown.

On a unanimous roll call vote 9-0, motion passed.

C. Adoption of Resolution Increasing the Maximum Income Limit for Individuals
Qualifying for the Disabled Real Estate Tax Exemption:

Proposed increase of Disabled Exemption by 1.5%

Single $35,704.00 increase of $528.00
Married $44,044.00 increase of $651.00
Asset Limit of $119,016.00 increase of $1,759.00

Councilor Kennedy moved to adopt the Resolution, as presented.  Seconded by
Councilor Shaheen.

On a unanimous roll call vote 9-0, motion passed.

D. Adoption of Resolution Authorizing a Supplemental Appropriation from Unassigned
Fund Balance for necessary expenditures related to the anticipated Approval of
Contractual Obligations Identified in the Fire Department Contracts of up to Ninety-
Seven Thousand ($97,000.00) Dollars

Councilor Kennedy moved to adopt the Resolution, as presented.  Seconded by
Councilor Shaheen.

City Manager Bohenko stated that the resolution is first because in the event the City Council
votes in favor of the contracts we would need to have the funds available.

Councilor Thorsen asked if the contract passes and the motion does not pass what does the
City Council then do.  City Manager Bohenko said the funds would need to come from the Fire
Department budget.  He indicated the adoption of the contract would be their responsibility to
fund the contract.  City Manager Bohenko said back in the budget process for 2014 there was
a line item in the City Manager’s budget for $100,000.00 for collective bargaining and was
removed as a cost savings means to reduce the tax rate.  Councilor Thorsen asked is there a
fund for contract negotiations.

Finance Director Belanger said in the past we reserved money for collective bargaining and
now there are no funds at all, and it goes back to unassigned fund balance.
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On a unanimous roll call vote 9-0, motion passed.

IX. CONSENT AGENDA

A. Letter from Holly Davis and Melissa Mikulski, Bottomline Technologies,
requesting permission to hold an annual 4 mile Road Race to raise money and
awareness in support of local charities on Saturday, September 20, 2014 at 8:30
a.m.(Anticipated action – move to refer to the City Manager with power)

B. Request for License from Aaron Smith, owner of The Fresh Press for property
located at 90 Fleet Street for a projecting sign on an existing bracket
(Anticipated action – move to accept the recommendation of the Planning
Director with the aforementioned stipulations and approve the request of
Aaron Smith, owner of The Fresh Press for a projecting sign at property
located at 90 Fleet Street and, further, authorize the City Manager to
execute License Agreements for this request)

Planning Director’s Stipulations:

The license shall be approved by the Legal Department as to content
and form;

Any removal or relocation of the projecting sign, for any reason, shall
be done at no cost to the City; and

Any disturbance of a sidewalk, street or other public infrastructure
resulting from the installation, relocation or removal of the projecting
sign, for any reason, shall be restored at no cost to the City and shall be
subject to review and acceptance by the Department of Public Works

Councilor Kennedy moved to adopt the Consent Agenda, as presented.  Seconded by
Councilor Shaheen.

On a unanimous roll call vote 9-0, motion passed.

X. PRESENTATION & CONSIDERATION OF WRITTEN COMMUNICATIONS &
PETITIONS

A. Letter from Ralph and Linda DiBernardo regarding the Islington Street project

Assistant Mayor Splaine said when you walk Islington Street you see the need for a sidewalk
and would like to know the timing of the project.  City Manager Bohenko stated we intended to
do the work for resurfacing the sidewalks but it was not for this year.

Public Works Director Rice said the work on that section of Islington Street is a grinding and
repaving at the cost of $200,000.00.  He said the sidewalk would cost an additional
$300,000.00 but this kind of money was not programmed in for the project.
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City Manager Bohenko said we can identify this in a future Capital Improvement Plan we do
not want to utilize too much debt service.  We have many requests each year for various parts
of the City and we need to prioritize as we move through the process.

Assistant Mayor Splaine stated on Islington Street and Peverly Hill Road there are issues with
sidewalks and children in the area need to feel safe.  The area from the Powder House to the
Plains is missing.

Public Works Director Rice said Peverly Hill Road is out for design and it is a 2 year process.
He said there are ways to do stripping for lanes for people to walk along when it is the same
elevation of roadway it does not provide safety.  He said you would be encouraging the
increase in speed.  In the project we would maximize the lanes and have a shared pedestrian
and bike way.  It is not as optimum but is able to be done and would be an interim solution.

Assistant Mayor Splaine said if the staff was to talk with residents in the area you could find a
way to make it work.  He feels signage and additional enforcement would work.

Councilor Kennedy expressed concern at the end of the street.  She said we have a ball field
and playground and feels this is a safety issue.

Councilor Morgan would like to make the area safe and asked if there are materials that could
be placed on the lane to make it different from asphalt.  Public Works Director Rice said there
are different materials.  He said we would need a supporting structure underneath to make
sure there is no cracking and it is important for the City Council to remember we are doing a
bike/walk master plan and moving forward with the projects to develop a safe corridor.

City Manager Bohenko said we have heard great input and we need to get the road in better
shape before the bridge opens.  We can try to make it better until we can get it into the Capital
Improvement Plan.

Councilor Spear thanked Public Works Director Rice for working to put a master plan in place
for bike and walk lanes.  He would rather go with a plan that has everything in mind. From a
City Council standpoint the biggest statement is how you want the funding of projects for the
Capital Improvement Plan.

Councilor Shaheen asked if we are losing anything and assure us that by delaying the project
we are not losing taxpayer’s dollars by delaying the project now.  Councilor Shaheen asked
with a project of this nature what is the process for getting this incorporated into the Capital
Improvement Plan.  City Manager Bohenko said we would look at it and review where it falls
and it may rise higher than another project that we are going to be looking at.

Councilor Kennedy said this project is important because we need access for the children
where children can walk.

Assistant Mayor Splaine moved to accept the letter and send it to the Public Works
Director and City Manager for consideration in the Capital Improvement Plan for next
year and further to consider the discussion this evening for interim steps regarding
Islington Street with a report back to the City Council in 3 months.  Seconded by
Councilor Kennedy.
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Public Works Director Rice said he would like to tie it to the bike and walk master plan.
Assistant Mayor Splaine said he agrees with that.

On a unanimous roll call vote 9-0, motion passed.

B. Letter from Katharine Muth, New Hampshire Art Association (NHAA) requesting
permission for the NHAA to host an En Plein Air event, “Hanging Out To Dry”
where artists paint scenes in the open air on Saturday, July 19, 2014 from 9:00
a.m. – 3:00 p.m. at various locations throughout the City

Councilor Kennedy moved to refer to the City Manager with power.  Seconded by
Councilor Lown.

On a unanimous roll call vote 9-0, motion passed.

XI. REPORTS AND COMMUNICATIONS FROM CITY OFFICIALS

A. CITY MANAGER

1. Proposed Action on Firefighters’ and Fire Officers’ Collective Bargaining
Agreements

City Manager Bohenko said that the Firefighters’ and Fire Officers’ have Collective Bargaining
Agreements and are requesting the City Council to pass the contracts this evening.  He said
that the contracts have been posted on the website.

Councilor Splaine moved to approve the Firefighters’ Collective Bargaining Agreement.
Seconded by Councilor Shaheen.

City Manager Bohenko reported that there will be a roll out next year in the budget and there
will be an impact on the budget next year.  The collective bargaining agreement has been
outstanding since 2008 and it is important to come to a conclusion on the contract.  The impact
this fiscal year is $97,000.00 and there will be more costs next year with an impact on the Fire
Department budget.

Councilor Kennedy said the firefighters have gone 5 years without an increase in salaries and
the contract only goes through June 30, 2014.  She said all collective bargaining contracts will
be coming up soon.  She believes it is better to put closure and look ahead at the contracts as
a whole.

Councilor Lown said that this is a close call for him we need to start looking at contracts and he
would like to see changes with overtime and shift replacements.  He said he would vote
against the contract because there is no better time than now to look at changed for contracts.

Councilor Shaheen said it is a 6 year contract that expires in June.  The fire fighters have
served the City for the last 6 years without an increase.  She said putting the agreement in
place does demonstrate good faith to the fire fighters.  The City Council’s doing what they can
to honor the City’s obligation and ensure good faith on the part of the unions.
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Councilor Thorsen said in contracts you look at salaries, retroactivity, health and overtime.  He
would like to get to good values in the City within new contracts that will be coming forward.
He said he does not feel the retroactivity is substantial in costs but in precedent setting it is.
He does not mean we open the door to retroactivity again and he is sitting on the fence with
the contract as well.  The game starts again in 4 months and concessions were made on both
sides and we have more work to do.

On a roll call 8-1, voted to approve the Firefighters’ Collective Bargaining Agreement.
Assistant Mayor Splaine, Councilors Shaheen, Kennedy, Dwyer, Morgan, Spear,
Thorsen and Mayor Lister voted in favor.  Councilor Lown voted opposed.

Councilor Spear moved to approve the Fire Officers’ Collective Bargaining Agreement.
Seconded by Councilor Shaheen.

On a roll call 8-1, voted to approve the Fire Officers’ Collective Bargaining Agreement.
Assistant Mayor Splaine, Councilors Shaheen, Kennedy, Dwyer, Morgan, Spear,
Thorsen and Mayor Lister voted in favor.  Councilor Lown voted opposed.

2. Adoption of Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) FY2015-2020

Councilor Spear moved to adopt the Capital Improvement Plan for FY2015-FY2020.
Seconded by Councilor Lown.

City Manager Bohenko said we used a target of $1.2 million dollars to $1.7 million dollars.  We
are trying to benchmark this and move forward on an annual basis.  He said the committee has
a number of requests and reduced them from $2.1 million dollars to $1.7 million dollars.

Assistant Mayor Splaine said that this is a incredible process and would like to know what
expectations we have for the Peverly Hill Road sidewalks and what we will do to improve the
Worth Lot.

City Manager Bohenko said we are in design with Peverly Hill Road project and will be
implemented in 2 years.  The Worth Lot and Parrott Avenue lot both need repair and we will
look to funding paving.  He stated he would like to come forward with a full Vaughan Mall
project in the future.  City Manager Bohenko said we are going to try and find funds for the
Worth Lot.

Public Works Director Rice said there are aesthetics and safety issues.  He said the City
Council and public will want input on the project.  He said they will repave the lot and restripe.
We will reach out to the property owner for improvements to the sidewalks.

Assistant Mayor Splaine asked how long would the project take.  City Manager Bohenko said
there is a list of projects that Public Works Director Rice have ahead of them and we may do a
PowerPoint presentation for the City Council.  He said we have many projects moving forward.
We are in the process of putting our maps up on-line of the projects and the presentation may
be held at the second meeting in March.
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Councilor Kennedy asked about replacement of parking meters.  She would like to see meters
that take dollar bills and would like to know where we are on that discussion.  She is
concerned with replacing meters that are only 6 years old.  Public Works Director Rice said we
project 250 meters that accept dollar bills will be installed in the next 2 months.  He said the
technology was not good we have determined it was not feasible.  He said the weather and
high impact on the machines is the reason for the need to replace the pay and display meters
that are only 6 years old.  Councilor Kennedy stated she does not want to see any more pay
and display meters put in.

City Manager Bohenko said the $1.1 million dollars is at the end of the budget process.  He
said over the last 7 to 8 years we have tried to increase it at $1.5 million dollars.  He said
during the budget process the Capital Improvement Plan is reduced and this is a plan and
helps the City Council make policy decisions.  He addressed the policies followed for
resolution bonding.

Councilor Thorsen said his comments are setting the stage.  He said after tonight the language
changes to the plan that the City Council approved.

On a roll call 8-1, voted to adopt the Capital Improvement Plan for FY2015-FY2020.
Assistant Mayor Splaine, Councilors Shaheen, Kennedy, Lown, Dwyer, Morgan, Spear
and Mayor Lister voted in favor.  Councilor Thorsen voted opposed.

3. Request to Renew Lease Agreement for Sons of Italy

Councilor Kennedy moved to extend the Lease Agreement with the Sons of Italy at One
Plains Avenue, for a period of one year from April 1, 2014 through March 31, 2015.
Seconded by Councilor Lown.

On a unanimous roll call vote, 9-0 motion passed.

4. Proposed License Request from Wright Avenue, LLC RE: 67, 73, 77 State Street

City Manager Bohenko had Planning Director Taintor briefly explain the proposed license
request from Wright Avenue, LLC.  Planning Director Taintor said the building was approved
by the Planning Board, Site Review process and Historic District Commission.  He said it is a
parking lot across from Rosa’s Restaurant and it would be a 4 story building with mixed use
and the building will be built to the sidewalk.  He stated the owner is requesting a license over
various parts of the City property for sidewalks on State Street.  Planning Director Taintor said
the sidewalks will be open after June 25th for the yellow area and maybe a staging area for
construction offices and will take up 4 spaces and it will be a wide sidewalk area.  He said 2
parking spaces will be relocated to the other side of the parking lot for ADA requirements.
Planning Director Taintor said we would be losing 5 parking spaces temporarily.  He indicated
a license would be granted based on 8 parking spaces.

City Manager Bohenko said the developer would pay a license over $7,200.00 per month.
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Councilor Spear moved to authorize the City Manager to negotiate and enter into a
license with Wright Avenue, LLC to facilitate construction activities at 77 State Street,
which includes a license fee of $30.00 per parking space per day.  Seconded by
Councilor Lown.

On a unanimous roll call vote, 9-0 motion passed.

City Manager’s Informational Items

SEA-3 Update

City Manager Bohenko said the packet included a Sea-3 update and there is a web page for
this matter on the website.  He said Mayor Lister signed a letter to the legislative delegation
requesting a number of things and the letter will be posted.  He has had a staff meeting with
Town Administrators in the area on this matter, a Department of Transportation inspector
attended and we are trying to get those minutes on the website tomorrow.  He said we are
trying to get a meeting with Pan Am between the City of Portsmouth and the Town of
Newington.

Assistant Mayor Splaine thanked City Manager Bohenko and Mayor Lister for presenting at the
Planning Board meeting at the Town of Newington.  He would like to request the City Manager
consider and report back to the City Council  and explore the idea to hire a safety and security
consultant to do a risk assessment.  Assistant Mayor Splaine said this is a serious matter and
we need to be as armed as we can.  City Manager Bohenko said consultants’ would love to be
hired by the City of Portsmouth and he would like to do research on the type of consultant we
feel could work best.  Assistant Mayor Splaine asked if City Manager Bohenko could come
back and provide information to the City Council at the March 3rd meeting.  City Manager
Bohenko said we can try.

Assistant Mayor Splaine requested that SEA-3 be placed under his name for the March 3,
2014 City Council meeting agenda for an update.

Councilor Shaheen said there are regional implications to this and feels there is a need for a
regional meeting.  City Manager Bohenko said it might be the Regional Planning Commission.

Assistant Mayor Splaine asked the our Fire Chief meet and call a regional meeting of his own
to consider whether we are prepared and if training is needed for this type of emergency.  City
Manager Bohenko said he spoke with Chief Achilles and there was a regional meeting of the
Fire Chief’s and he would provide that information to the City Council upon receiving it from
Chief Achilles.
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B. MAYOR LISTER

1. Appointments to be Considered:
Dana Levenson reappointment to Economic Development Commission
Francesca Marconi Fernald reappointment to Peirce Island Committee
Chris Hubbard reappointment to Peirce Island Committee
Lisa Louttit reappointment to Peirce Island Committee
Steve Marison reappointment to Peirce Island Committee
John McVay reappointment to Peirce Island Committee
Robert Pollard reappointment to Peirce Island Committee
Richard Smith reappointment to Peirce Island Committee
Marc Stettner reappointment to Peirce Island Committee
Harold Whitehouse reappointment to Peirce Island Committee
Peter Bresciano reappointment to Taxi Commission
John Palreiro reappointment to Taxi Commission
Dana Levenson reappointment to Trustees of the Trust Fund
Cliff Lazenby appointment to Citywide Neighborhood Steering Committee
Shelley Saunders (current alt)  appointment to Conservation Commission
R. Bruce Boley appointment to Library Trustee Board
Jack Jamison appointment to Library Trustee Board
Josh Denton appointment to Sustainable Practices Blue Ribbon Committee

The City Council considered the appointments listed above and action will be taken at the
March 3, 2014 City Council meeting.

2. Appointments to be Voted:
Justin Finn to the Planning Board, Alternate
Gibson “Mike” Kennedy to the Portsmouth Housing Authority

Councilor Spear moved to appoint Justin Finn to the Planning Board as an Alternate
until December 31, 2015 filling the unexpired term of Elizabeth Moreau.  Seconded by
Councilor Shaheen.

On a roll call 8-0, voted to appoint Gibson “Mike” Kennedy to the Portsmouth Housing
Authority until April 1, 2015 filling the unexpired term of T. Stephen McCarthy.
Councilor Shaheen abstained from voting on this appointment.

3. Appointment of Ken Smith to Chair Mayor’s Blue Ribbon Committee for the 2023
Quadri-centennial Celebration (Appointment of committee members to be
determined)

Mayor Lister advised the City Council that he is appointing Ken Smith as Chair of the Mayor’s
Blue Ribbon Committee for the 2023 Quadri-centennial Celebration.
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C. ASSISTANT MAYOR SPLAINE

1. Resident Parking Review

Assistant Mayor Splaine withdrew this item until the March 3, 2014 City Council meeting.

D. COUNCILOR KENNEDY

1. Transportation Center

Councilor Kennedy moved to ask the Economic Development Commission and the
Parking Traffic & Safety Committee to locate a place for a Transportation Center that
will support the Community of Portsmouth.  Seconded Assistant Mayor Splaine.

Councilor Kennedy said she has done much research and there is usually a transportation
center off of a major artery to provide transportation to and from.

Councilor Spear said he would vote against the motion.  He said there is a transportation
center at Pease Tradeport and the need has been met.

Councilor Kennedy said she would like to have a committee look at this and come back with
suggestions and ways to look at it.

City Manager Bohenko requested that the City Council be allowed for the next City Council
meeting to receive an update from Juliet Walker our Transportation Planner on what we are
doing presently.  He said we need to receive an update on the context of what we are doing
now.  He said the Economic Development Commission and Parking Traffic & Safety
Committee have many items before them right now.  City Manager Bohenko said it is important
to hear from the staff first because there is a great deal of staff work being done right now on
this.

Councilor Lown agrees with comments made by City Manager Bohenko and Councilor Spear.
He said we need to stop making these ad-hoc decisions.  He said the Transportation
Committee last year made a report and is now implementing the 30 page report to address all
of this.  It makes more sense to do what the City Manager is requesting.

Councilor Morgan said she understands what Councilor Kennedy is requesting.  She does not
feel it is intended to take more time from the staff.  She said we can look at all parts on
transportation.  She feels it is a holistic approach.

Mayor Lister asked if Councilor Kennedy would be willing to withdraw her motion until we have
information from the staff.

Councilor Kennedy said she would be willing to withdraw as long as the City Council looks at
the big picture of transportation.  She said the City’s website is great and has many
recommendations.  She said the recommendation of Portsmouth Listens and the first
consultant report are not on the website.  We need small and large business owners involved.
Councilor Kennedy said there are small business owners that are not part of the plan and feel
they are not being heard.
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Councilor Kennedy withdrew this item until Juliet Walker, Transportation Planner, provides a
presentation updating the City Council on Transportation matters and Assistant Mayor Splaine
the second to the motion, agreed.

2. Establish Transportation Committee (Discussion Purposes Only)

Assistant Mayor Splaine thanked Councilor Kennedy for bringing this matter up.  He feels we
have lost focus on finding solutions.  He said there is a great deal of opinions on a downtown
garage and a myth out there that everyone uses downtown.  He said many residents don’t go
downtown and he would like Councilor Kennedy to come back in a month to create a
transportation committee.

Councilor Kennedy asked Mayor Lister if he is willing to set up a transportation committee.

Councilor Spear said people are not paying attention; we had a transportation committee
created by former Mayor Ferrini before he left office to look at the big picture and an action
report came out.  He said things are happening on a holistic big picture that include outside the
downtown.

Councilor Kennedy said the key in Councilor Spear’s comments is he used downtown.  She
said the issue is more than downtown there are people concerned with getting around the
entire City.  She said we need to look at the community as a whole.

Councilor Kennedy moved to create a Transportation Committee inclusive of all
Portsmouth residents.  Seconded by Assistant Mayor Splaine.

Councilor Shaheen said the Parking Traffic & Safety Committee responsibility is to look at
transportation.

City Manager Bohenko said he feels it is a broader issue that needs to be looked at.  He said
he would like to have the City Council receive an update from our Transportation Planner and
then have this discussion after the March 3rd City Council meeting.

Councilor Shaheen said we need to know if Parking Traffic & Safety Committee would be
appropriate to look at the broader issues of transportation.

Mayor Lister passed the gavel to Assistant Mayor Splaine.

Mayor Lister said he wants to support Councilor Kennedy’s idea for a Transportation
Committee.  He would vote against the motion because he wants to hear from staff first.

Assistant Mayor Splaine returned the gavel to Mayor Lister.
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Councilor Kennedy asked City Manager Bohenko when we could hear from staff.  City
Manager Bohenko said he would try for the March 3rd City Council meeting.  He said you can
have the item again under your name.  He said if you are going to have a Transportation
Committee you put the Transportation Center under that.  He further stated in watching the
work load of the Economic Development Commission and Parking Traffic & Safety Committee
that would not be the place to put it.  We need to be more efficient with our time and
committees.

Councilor Kennedy said she will place the item under her name after we have a report from
Juliet Walker.

Councilor Shaheen moved to suspend the rules in order to continue the meeting
beyond 10:00 p.m.  Seconded by Assistant Mayor Splaine.

On a unanimous roll call vote, 9-0, motion passed.

Councilor Kennedy requested that this item be placed on the agenda under her name for the
March 3, 2014 City Council meeting.

E. COUNCILOR THORSEN

1. Request to Establish a Mayoral Blue Ribbon Committee to Research Conflict of
Interest Reporting Requirements as prescribed by City Charter and Report Back
with Findings and Recommendations for further action

Councilor Thorsen said this is informational only.  He has outlined what he feels is a process to
follow for consideration by Mayor Lister.

Councilor Morgan thanked Councilor Thorsen for taking the time on this matter.  She said she
supports the items outlined in his memorandum.

XII. MISCELLANEOUS/UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Mayor Lister wished Chuck McMahon the best for his future endeavor.

Mayor Lister also asked people to be patient with the snow plowing.  He said the Public Works
Department has spent many hours to clear our streets and people are working long and hard
on this.  He also said we have a lack of salt in the City.

XIII. ADJOURNMENT [AT 10:00PM OR EARLIER]

At 10:15 p.m., Councilor Spear moved to adjourn.  Seconded by Councilor Lown and
voted.

Kelli L. Barnaby, CMC/CNHMC
City Clerk































































Hi John and Ann,

Just my yearly note to connect with the City regarding our Telluride by the Sea film
festival and the closing of Chestnut Street throughout the weekend of Sept. 19-21.

Nothing different this year, all the same. We generally are given barricades on the Friday
morning (9/21 this year) and put them up and take them down (both ends - Congress and
Porter Ave.), according to the movie and queue schedule.

In addition, we put up a banner across Chestnut St., where it meets Congress - this goes
up the first weekend of September.

Here is our (draft) schedule. Times are approximate at this point.

Friday, 9/19:

5pm: Queues begin to form on Chestnut in front of TMH: live, unamplified music on the
street.

7:30pm: Film at TMH then after party at Radici

Saturday, 9/20:

10:30am: Film at Loft

1:30pm: Film at TMH

3:45pm: Film at Loft

6:15pm: Film at TMH

8:30pm: Film at TMH

Sunday, 9/21:

1:30pm: Film at TMH

4pm: Film at Loft

6:30pm: Film at TMH then party at The Brewery - End of festival

Chris Curtis
Programming Coordinator
The Music Hall
28 Chestnut St.
Portsmouth, NH 03801
p 603.766.2199
f 603.766.1753
ccurtis@themusichall.org
www.themusichall.org
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Date: May 1, 2014

To: Honorable Mayor Robert J. Lister and City Council Members

From: John P. Bohenko, City Manager

Re: City Manager’s Comments on May 5, 2014 City Council Agenda

Presentation:

1. Community Development Week and Community Advisory Committee Recognition.
This year the federal Community Development Block Grant program will celebrate 40 years
of service to American families earning low and moderate incomes.  Much work has been
carried out to improve the lives of people in Portsmouth and throughout the country as a
direct result of this program.

Throughout that time, the City of Portsmouth has benefitted from the guidance and wisdom
of a group of passionate and dedicated Portsmouth residents who have assisted the City in
meeting the program’s goals.  These residents have made up the Citizens Advisory
Committee (CAC), which continues to serve the community today.  Together with the
residents of Portsmouth, the CDBG program has invested in many diverse and transformative
projects from Market Square revitalization in the late 1970s to neighborhood revitalization in
the Atlantic Heights neighborhood; from operational grants for public service agencies to
capital grants to help improve their services; from housing rehabilitation for single family
homes to the new affordable housing; from homeless shelter improvements to assistance for
first-time homebuyers; from accessibility modifications in homes of the most vulnerable
residents to public facility accessibility improvements in public buildings and many other
projects that have improved lives.

National Community Development Week was celebrated nationally during the week of April
21st.  At this evening’s meeting, Community Development Director David Moore will
recognize the Community Development Block Grant Program with a special emphasis on the
volunteer service of dedicated Citizens Advisory Committee recent past members who have
ensured the program’s success and impact in Portsmouth.  In particular, he will recognize the
family of the late Jean Pecunies (39 years of service).  In addition, we will also recognize
Algene Bailey, Sr. (8 years of service) and member and past Chair, Bob Layton (37 years of
service).

CITY OF PORTSMOUTH
PORTSMOUTH, NH 03801

Office of the City Manager
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2. Update on National Register Nomination Process for Downtown Portsmouth. Peter
Michaud of the NH Division of Historical Resources will present an update on the National
Register of Historic Places Program nomination process for Downtown Portsmouth.
Administered by the National Park Service, which is part of the U.S. Department of the
Interior, the National Register of Historic Places is the nation’s official list of cultural
resources worthy of preservation and is part of a national program to coordinate and support
public and private efforts to identify, evaluate and protect our historic and archaeological
resources.  The National Register nomination for Downtown Portsmouth is being prepared
through funding provided to the NH Division of Historical Resources as part of the
mitigation for replacement of the Memorial Bridge.

Items Which Require Action Under Other Sections of the Agenda:

1 Public Hearing and Second Reading of Proposed Resolutions and Ordinances.

1.1 Public Hearing and Second Reading for Proposed Amendment to Chapter 7,
Article I of the Ordinances Re: Parking and Traffic Safety Committee.  As a
result of the April 21st  City Council meeting, under Section VII of the Agenda, I am
bringing back for public hearing and second reading the attached proposed Ordinance
amending Chapter 7, Article I, Section 7.103 Parking and Traffic Safety Committee.

As you are aware, the Parking and Traffic Safety Committee recommended this
proposed Ordinance amendment in their minutes of February 13, 2014, which the
City Council accepted at their meeting of March 3, 2014. This amendment to the
Ordinance adds one (1) alternate Committee Member appointed by the Mayor and
City Council.

I recommend the City Council move to pass second reading and schedule third and
final reading of the proposed Ordinance amendment, as presented at your May 19th

City Council meeting.   Action on this matter should take place under Section IX of
the Agenda.

Acceptance of Grants and Donations:

1. Acceptance of Police Department Grants and Donations. Attached under Section VIII of
the Agenda is a memorandum, dated April 16, 2014, from John F. Golumb, Chairman of the
Portsmouth Police Commissioners, and Police Chief Stephen J. DuBois, requesting that the
City Council approve the following grants and donations:

a) A grant in the amount of $35,000 from the Dept. of Justice in support of the
Victim/Witness Advocate position at the Portsmouth Police Department.
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b) A Grant in the amount of $6,864 from the State Highway Safety Agency for
“Portsmouth DWI/DUI Patrols”.

c) A Grant in the amount of $6,864 from the State Highway Safety Agency for (2)
Sobriety Checkpoints in Portsmouth.

d) A Grant in the amount of $5,148 from the State Highway Safety Agency for the
“Portsmouth Pedestrian Patrols”.

e) A Grant in the amount of $5,148 from the State Highway Safety Agency for
“Portsmouth Red Light Running Patrols”.

f) A Grant in the amount of $5,148 from the State Highway Safety Agency
“Portsmouth Enforcement Patrols”.

g) A Grant in the amount of $2,808 from the State Highway Safety Agency for “Join
the Clique” seat belt campaign.

h) A donation in the amount of $300 from Jason Page for two tuition scholarships to
the Explorer Cadet Academy.

i) A donation in the amount of $300 from Mr. and Mrs. David Brown for two tuition
scholarships to the Explorer Cadet Academy.

The Portsmouth Police Department submits the information to the City Council pursuant to
City Policy Memorandum #94-36, for the City Council’s consideration and approval at their
next meeting.

I would recommend that the City Council move to approve and accept the grants and
donations to the Portsmouth Police Department.  Action on this matter should take place
under Section VIII of the Agenda.

Consent Agenda:

1. Request for License to Install Projecting Sign. Attached under Section X of the Agenda is
a request for a projecting sign license (see attached memorandum from Rick Taintor,
Planning Director):

Mallory Parkington, owner of Mallory Parkington Photography for property located at
74 Congress Street.

 I would recommend the City Council move to approve the aforementioned Projecting Sign
License as recommended by the Planning Director and, further, authorize the City Manager
to execute the License Agreement for this request.  Action on this matter should take place
under Section X of the Agenda.
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City Manager’s Items Which Require Action:

There are no items under this section of the Agenda this evening.

Informational Items:

1. Events Listing.   For your information, attached is a copy of the Events Listing updated after
the last City Council meeting on April 21, 2014.  In addition, this can be found on the City’s
website.

2. Memorandum on Snow Removal Cost Summary as of April 23, 2014.   For your
information, attached is a memorandum from Peter Rice, Public Works Director, regarding
the snow removal costs as of April 23, 2014.

3. Reminder Re: FY15 Budget Schedule.    Just a reminder of the following key budget dates
for the FY15 Budget:

Saturday, May 10th from 8:00 a.m. to 2:30 p.m., in the Levenson Room, at the Library –
An “All Day” Work Session with Departments (e.g., Police, Fire, Schools and General
Government). The Agenda is on the inside cover of your packet.

Monday, May 12th at 7:00 p.m., City Council Chambers – Budget Public Hearing.

Wednesday, May 14th at 6:30 p.m., City Council Chambers – Review of Water/Sewer
Budget.

Tuesday, May 27th at 6:30 p.m., City Council Chambers – An additional work session for
the final budget review.

Monday, June 2nd at 7:00 p.m., City Council Chambers – Proposed Adoption of FY15
Budget.

The goal is to get the FY15 Budget adopted at your June 2nd meeting.  Just a reminder that
the City Council has until the end of June in accordance with the Charter to adopt the budget.
If the City Council needs more time, other meetings can be scheduled, if deemed appropriate
by the Mayor, keeping in mind that the budget needs to be adopted by June 30th.

4. New Interim Senior Program Space.  For your information, attached is a notification
regarding the new interim senior program space located at the Community Campus (at the
former Mark Wentworth Adult Day Program), which opens on Tuesday, May 6, 2014.  Also,
please note that the Senior Services Office has moved from City Hall to the new location.
Brinn Chute, Senior Services Coordinator can be contacted at (603) 610-4433.















Jim Splaine
201 Oriental Gardens

Portsmouth, NH  03801
Telephone:  1-72PHONEJIM (1-727-466-3546)

E-Mail: jimsplaineportsmouth@gmail.com
May 1, 2014

Creating A "2050 Vision"
Putting Our Seacoast Future First

To the Newington Planning Board,

I want to thank you for your time and effort in holding a series of hearings to provide
open-comment concerning the Sea-3 expansion plans.

Your patience in listening to all points of view and the concerns of many of us throughout
the Seacoast area who will be affected by Sea-3 plans, and the transportation of added
hazardous cargoes on Pan Am rail lines, was an impressive display of democracy and
inclusion.

I am offering this comment as a life-long Portsmouth citizen concerned about the long-
term vibrancy of our future.  I know you have heard from other area citizens in their
official capacities, but I want to make a personal observation for your consideration.

And I make my observation based on your "land-use" decision regarding Sea-3, rather
than focusing on the other primary concern that many of us have, which is the added
transportation of rail cars containing propane on tracks of inferior quality through
Portsmouth's neighborhoods and Downtown, and through abutting communities.

Individually for those who live hereabouts as the temporary caretakers of the New
Hampshire-Maine Seacoast area, we have a burden, and a serious obligation.

As I looked at the dozens of people who attended your hearings during the past three
months, I saw ages ranging from about 20 to 90.  In age, that's a relatively short time in
the grand scheme of things.  Indeed, we are only temporary caretakers -- only as long as
we live here.  Then others take over.

What I'm saying is that we "inherited" the Seacoast where we now live, and soon we will
all be gone.  In just a few short decades, even the youngest of those attending your
hearings will be passing their legacy -- the land they own, and that about which use we
collectively make decisions -- onto other generations.

I think that perspective is important to keep in mind, because our decisions today greatly
affect the lives of those who will follow us.

A Seacoast visionary, Dudley Dudley, recently spoke about the decision made 40 years
ago that saved our precious area from what could have been incredible over-development



and placed us in environmental danger.  At the least, it would have brought enormous
change to us.

In 1974 an oil refinery was proposed for Durham Point.  I remember that time well,
because I was in the N.H. State Legislature, and I voted with Dudley Dudley to stop what
was a massive oil refinery proposal promoted by one of the world's richest men --
European shipping billionaire Aristotle Onassis -- and by the then-Governor Meldrim
Thomson.

The refinery would have involved piping half a million gallons of crude oil -- who knows
how much that would have become today -- from ships ported off the Isles of Shoals to
Durham Point daily.
It was presented as an "economic boom" for the region, with tremendous dollars from
construction and operational costs spent hereabouts as a boost for our economy -- plus all
the related trucking, shipping, and development resulting from that "investment" in our
area.
And we were told we'd have "cheaper oil," and all those "jobs," plus "lower taxes."  A
tough "deal" to refuse.

But at what real costs? Our area today would have been much different than what it is
now.

Such is your decision.  Do you really want to say "yes" to continued development along
your riverfront -- ours, really -- that will significantly expand production and distribution
of hazardous products?
By your approval for the expansion of Sea-3, you are setting yourselves up to say "yes"
to even further requests for expansion, and for placement of other hazardous
development.
That's what happens with this kind of cycle of business development -- once you say yes
to expansion, it becomes very difficult, if not impossible, to set limits. Other parts of our
country have found that difficulty.  You see it in parts of the New Jersey and New York
and Louisiana coastlines.

You say you can set limits?  If we had an oil refinery in Durham Point and a depot off
Rye today, do you think we could have set limits, especially after the influence of the
money from related development had been engraved into our communities?

Do we want to leave as our legacy to future generations an "Energy North" environment
full of transportation and distribution of hazardous cargoes, with the dangers and
potential environmental impact that will create?

Isn't there much better water-related development you can encourage instead?  Perhaps
you are serving Newington and our New Hampshire-Maine Seacoast area with a short-
sighted vision by not encouraging better, cleaner development and recreational
opportunities along the great asset that is our Piscataqua riverfront.

I have often spoken about the need for us to have a "2050 Vision."  That's only 36 years
from now.  That proposal for an oil refinery in the mid-1970s had a suggested operational
start-date of just 36 years ago.



You should reflect on that as you make your decision regarding Sea-3 expansion.  Do you
really want to do that to our future?  Your future? That of the next generation?
Can't Newington, and our Seacoast area, do better than that?  Shouldn't that ideal be our
visionary goal?

I urge you, as temporary caretakers of a part of our wonderful piece of this planet, to say
"no" to an expansion that might have some temporary economic impact of dollars, but in
the long-term could injure our future, and those who will inherit our legacy.
We have been given a gift from those who lived before us.  Let's not contribute to its
destruction before we bequest it to those who will live here after us.

Thank You,

Jim Splaine



From: Rick Taintor
Sent: Wednesday, April 23, 2014 3:36 PM
To: John P. Bohenko
Cc: Dave S. Allen; Nicholas J. Cracknell; Ann Sharpe
Subject: North End vision plan

Areas of critical importance for historic preservation

Building heights and proposed solutions to rectify height discrepancies

Building value assessment

New, existing, and retrofitted buildings

Potential locations for new parks and plazas, as well as enhanced design for any existing
underutilized public spaces

Potential new street, alley or sidewalk connections

Streetscape improvements

On-site and off-site parking areas



Location and potential enhancements for public facilities, civic and non-profit buildings

Locations of parks or other open space uses

Potential locations for private infill buildings












